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SURREY CLIMATE COMMISSION’S RESPONSE TO SURREY’S GREENER FUTURE STRATEGY

Surrey Climate Commission welcomes the launch of Surrey County Council’s Climate Change Strategy and its direction of travel to reduce climate damaging emissions within Surrey.
The urgency needed to tackle runaway climate damage has never been greater, heightened further by the current COVID 19 crisis. The Pandemic has thrown into sharp relief our global interdependencies, our tendency to underestimate the impact and speed by which societies can be impacted by disasters and to overestimate out capacity to manage.
Addressing the climate and nature emergency therefore remains of absolutely vital importance in order to ensure society transitions rapidly towards more sustaining and nurturing lifestyles that not only reduce our impact on the environment but also make us better prepared to deal with rapid disruptive changes to our lives.
Surrey Climate Commission see it as incumbent on all parties in Surrey to now assist the Council in improving the action plans within the Strategy so that they are capable of actually meeting the emission reduction targets that have been set. With this in mind Surrey Climate Commission has set up Working Groups in the County, representing a mix of business, civil society and public sector organisations, with the aim of galvanising activity and sharing best practice. In doing so we also hope to raise ambition further so that ideally, we can achieve Zero Carbon in Surrey earlier than 2050.

Richard Essex
Chair on behalf of Core Group of Commission
16/06/2020
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